
 
 
KCC COMMUNITY WARDEN REPORT – JUNE 2022 
 
1) Regular welfare visits to elderly/vulnerable residents. 
2) Assisted elderly resident with ordering slow cooker and use etc. 
3) Assisted elderly resident by making online Council tax rebate for 

them. 
4) Neighbour dispute regarding parking. 
5) Broken glass/bottles throughout children’s play area corner of 

Playstool Road – Reported to Optivo for cleansing. 
6) Information regarding appropriate groups sent to son of elderly 

resident so he can persuade his mother to join and not feel so isolated. 
7) Overgrown shrubs trees obstructing speed limit sign and Wardwell 

Lane sign. Also obstructing School Lane sign – Reported to KCC 
Highways for cutting back. 

8) Overgrown verge on High Street – Reported to KCC Highways for 
cutting back. 

9) Fence panel stolen from recreation ground – Police aware. 
10) Fly tipping in lay by top of Mill Lane (household rubbish and 

asbestos panels) – Reported to SBC. 
11) Two small sign written vans dangerously racing each other along 

High Street – Company contacted and made aware of their drivers 
dangerous driving. 

12) Overgrown shrubs/brambles obstructing narrow pavement 
alongside entrance to Callaways Lane from High Street- Reported to 
KCC Highways for clearance. 

13) Complaints regarding excessive amount of dog fouling in 
recreation ground - Checked whole area and only saw two small 
amounts up far end of park! 

14) Youths on quad bikes in wild/orchard area at weekends (bikes 
dropped off from van!) – Information passed on to our PCSO 
Lorraine. 

15) Report of youths on Parish Council garage roof – Spoke to 
neighbouring residents who were not aware and had not seen anyone. 

16) Complaints from residents in Callaways Lane regarding the  
amount of speeding traffic cutting through their road since ‘No Entry’ 
to Bull Lane from High Street put in place. 

 
 

 
 

 


